
Year End Reporting - COVID 

On the Report Card: 

● Students will receive their final report cards electronically.  This will arrive 
through School Messenger to your personal email. 

● There will be evaluations for Math, French Language Arts, English Language 
Arts, Science, Social Studies, Physical Education/Health and Religion. 

● There are no final exams, and as such the E1 column on the report card, which 
was normally reserved for the final exam grade will remain empty. This will not 
impact your child’s grade. 

● The Growth As A Learner​ mark will assess only one outcome, STRIVES FOR 
QUALITY WORK and will reflect your child’s whole year. 

● You will see marks for Semester 1 (S1), Semester 2 (S2) and the year as a whole 
(Y1).  

● Semester 2 Junior High Options will not appear on the final report card at all.  

Assessment of Course Work: 

● Course work completed prior to COVID-19 will be weighted more heavily, as it 
involved face-to-face instruction and it was possible to ensure the validity of 
quizzes and exams.  

● The final date for submitting any course work will be June 19th, 2020​. This is a 
firm date, as teachers require sufficient time to assess work and submit report 
card grades.  If your child has some outstanding assignments that they would 
like to complete, it is important that they communicate with their teacher, prior 
to June 19th, to make any necessary arrangements for the submission of these 
assignments. As a staff, we aim to be flexible and allow students many 
opportunities to improve their grades and submit late work, but there are some 
limitations depending on the type of assignment. It is at the discretion of the 
teacher if late assignments can still be considered valid forms of assessment. 

● Please note that assignments that are categorized as ASSESSMENT FOR 
LEARNING (AFL) or EXCLUDED, will not be graded or changed in PowerSchool 
in June as they do not impact the final grade.  Those assessments are intended 
to inform the student and the teacher of progress throughout the year, and this 
feedback would not be meaningful at the end of June. 

 

 


